
DRAFT ca. Sep. 24, 2018 

Page 1 

Executive Order No. _________  

EXECUTIVE ORDER TO PROTECT COMPETITON AND 

SMALL BUSINESSES FROM BIAS IN ONLINE 

PLATFORMS 

By the authority vested in me as President by the Constitution and 

the laws of the United States of America, and in order to protect 

American consumers and workers and encourage competition in 

the U.S. economy, it is hereby ordered as follows: 

Section 1. Policy. Online platforms are central to American 

commerce and the free flow of news and information. Whether 

reading news or looking for local businesses, citizens rely on 

search, social media, and other online platforms to provide 

objective and reliable information to shape a host of decisions 

ranging from consumer purchases to votes in elections. Because 

of their critical role in American society, it is essential that 

American citizens are protected from anticompetitive acts by 

dominant online platforms. Vibrant competition in the online 

ecosystem is essential to ensuring accountability for the platforms 

that hold so much sway over our economy and democratic 

process. 

[Can expand this section, if necessary, to provide more detail on 

role of platforms and the importance of competition] 

Section 2. Agency Responsibilities. (a) Executive departments 

and agencies with authorities that could be used to enhance 

competition among online platforms (agencies) shall, where 

consistent with other laws, use those authorities to promote 

competition and ensure that no online platform exercises market 

power in a way that harms consumers, including through the 

exercise of bias. 

(b) Agencies with authority to investigate anticompetitive conduct 

shall thoroughly investigate whether any online platform has acted 

in violation of the antitrust laws, as defined in subsection (a) of 

the first section of the Clayton Act, 15 U.S.C. § 12, or any other 

law intended to protect competition. 

 

Clayton Act, 15 U.S.C. § 
12 
 
…An Act to protect trade 
and commerce against 
unlawful restraints and 
monopolies… 
 
…An Act to reduce 
taxation, to provide 
revenue for the 
Government, and for 
other purposes… 
 
…An Act to reduce 
taxation, to provide 
revenue for the 
Government, and for 
other purposes… 
 
 

https://www.law.cornell.edu/uscode/text/15/12
https://www.law.cornell.edu/uscode/text/15/12
https://www.law.cornell.edu/uscode/text/15/12
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(c) Should an agency learn of possible or actual anticompetitive 

conduct by a platform that the agency lacks the authority to 

investigate and/or prosecute, the matter should be referred to the 

Antitrust Division of the Department of Justice and the Bureau of 

Competition of the Federal Trade Commission. 

(d) Not later than 30 days from the date of this order, agencies 

shall submit to the Director of the National Economic Council an 

initial list of (1) actions each agency can potentially take to 

protect competition among online platforms and address online 

platform bias; (2) any relevant authorities and tools potentially 

available to enhance competition among and protect the users of 

online platforms. 

(e) Not later than 60 days from the date of this order, agencies 

shall report to the President, through the Director of the National 

Economic Council, recommendations on agency-specific actions 

in response to paragraphs (d) of this section. Such 

recommendations shall include a list of priority actions, including 

rulemakings, as well as timelines for completing those actions. 

Section 3. General Provisions. (a) This order shall be 

implemented consistent with applicable law and subject to the 

availability of appropriations. 

(b) Independent agencies are strongly encouraged to comply with 

the requirements of this order. 

(c) Nothing in this order shall be construed to impair or otherwise 

affect: 

(i) the authority granted by law to a department or agency, or the 

head thereof; or 

(ii) the functions of the Director of the Office of Management and 

Budget relating to budgetary, administrative, or legislative 

proposals. 

(d) This order is not intended to, and does not, create any right or 

benefit, substantive or procedural, enforceable at law or in equity 

by any party against the United States, its departments, agencies, 

or entities, its officers, employees, or agents, or any other person. 

EVIDENCE OF ANTITRUST 
ACTIONS AMONG “THE 
INTERNET OF THINGS” 
MONOPOLIES 
 
Patriots should notify all 
agencies as well as the 
White House about the 
well-document 
anticompetitive actions of 
various treasonous and 
seditious groups within the 
Senior Executive Service 
(SES) and their conspirators 
revealed in the CRIMELINE 
timeline at:  
 
https://www.fbcoverup.co
m/docs/cyberhijack/cyber-
hijack-findings.html 
 
https://americans4innovati
on.blogspot.com/ 
 
https://aim4truth.org/ 
 

Mr. President: These 
agencies are controlled by 
the corrupt Senior 
Executive Services (SES) of 
~8,000 Obama stay-
behinds 
 
 

Mr. President: OMB data 
systems are managed by 
SERCO, which is controlled 
by the Queen’s Privy 
Council 
 
 
 

Mr. President: this could 
be used as the SES’s excuse 
not to comply with your 
order. 
 
 

See  AFI. 
(Apr. 20, 
2018). The 
shadow 
government 
uses SES, 
Serco and 
OPIC as 
portals 
into 
horrific 
corruption. 
Americans 
for 
Innovation. 
 

AFI. (May 
16, 2018). 
SES SERCO 
"wet-ware" 
soft kill 
plan is 
happening, 
but can be 
stopped: 
Defund 
them, now! 
Americans 
for 
Innovation. 

 
SERCO has 
awarded at 
least 268 
prime 
contracts 
with the 
Office of 
Personnel 
Management 
totaling more 
than $33 
million. 
 
SERCO is a 
British 
company 
controlled by 
the Queen’s 
Privy Council 
and the 
Queen’s Gold 
en Share 

https://www.fbcoverup.com/docs/cyberhijack/cyber-hijack-findings.html
https://www.fbcoverup.com/docs/cyberhijack/cyber-hijack-findings.html
https://www.fbcoverup.com/docs/cyberhijack/cyber-hijack-findings.html
https://americans4innovation.blogspot.com/
https://americans4innovation.blogspot.com/
https://aim4truth.org/
https://americans4innovation.blogspot.com/2018/04/the-shadow-government-uses-ses-serco.html
https://americans4innovation.blogspot.com/2018/04/the-shadow-government-uses-ses-serco.html
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https://americans4innovation.blogspot.com/2018/05/ses-serco-wet-ware-soft-kill-plan-is_16.html
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